Distance Education Committee

Meeting report 23 November 2020

Meeting started at 11:15 AM – met via Zoom

The primary focus of this meeting was a discussion about including the Distance Education Committee in the GBC Faculty Senate Bylaws as a standing committee. 
Karl had not gotten the previous version of the committee section of the Bylaws which Donald had sent to the members of the committee in September.
There was discussion about whether to meet with the Bylaws Committee about the inclusion of this committee in the Bylaws. Question: should the committee be classed as an advisory group instead? If this was an advisory group, there would need to be recognition of Faculty Senate service on the advisory group.

Why the Distance Ed committee removed from the Bylaws? One of the reasons was the decision that administrative staff should take care of their individual responsibilities (instead of committees doing that work).

One of the responsibilities of this committee should be to enable a broader discussion among administration and faculty regarding policies and procedures for distance education.

A request was made to reach out to the Bylaws Committee to find out the difference between an advisory group and a standing committee. (Response: The standing committees must report to the faculty senate since they are ones that impact all faculty and yes, are under the guide of the FS bylaws concerning number of meetings, etc.  Advisory groups or boards have very specific areas that they are addressing and don't necessarily affect all faculty.  So most of their information is not needed to be shared with faculty senate.  Maybe occasionally when it is something that has general interest to faculty.)
Looking at the previous version of the Bylaws, item #3 “makes recommendations” should be included in the new verbiage.

Also, there was discussion that the distance education policy should be updated to include a note that if an instructor uses something other than what is “standard” at GBC, that instructor should be responsible for making sure that the non-standard item/service works.
As a continuation of the above, there was discussion of the multitude of interactive systems that are in use (Big Blue Button, BlueJeans, Cranium Café, Zoom, Google Hangouts/Meet, Microsoft Teams). A question was raised about the possibility of using Zoom instead of Big Blue Button.

Karl mentioned that our license for Big Blue Button is for 3 simultaneous uses, but GBC recently had up to 11 simultaneous and so had to pay overage charges for the excess use.

A request was made to get a comparison of the various systems regarding pricing and capabilities.

Also mentioned was the new strategic plan effort and whether the Distance Education Committee will need to put forth any recommendations or time toward that effort.

